

St. Brigid's National School, Killygarry, Co. Cavan. Tel: 049-4362144 Email: killygarryns.ias@eircom.net

Dear Parent/Guardian.

I am writing to you in relation the issue of parking and the use of the set down area at the front of the school particularly at the drop-off and collection time every day.

The school operates a one way system whereby all parents are asked to approach the school from the Alacken Road and exit via Killygarry Motors. This is to ensure the smooth flow of traffic as the road approaching the school is extremely narrow and is unable to accommodate two vehicles passing side by side.

The Parents Association has kindly got a map drawn up as attached which clearly outlines the various parking and set-down areas.

The bright **Green Area** is our set down area. Parents are asked to enter this area when dropping off or collecting their child each day as it is linked to a footpath which leads to the school gate. Please do not park in this area or leave your car unattended in this area. If the car in front of you moves off we would ask that you move forward into this space.

The **White Area** is the roadway. We would ask that you do **not stop** in this area as it will prevent the free flow of traffic and it also comprises the safety of your child as they will have to walk in front of moving traffic to get into the vehicle.

The **Orange Area** is our second set down area. This should only be used if the bright Green Area is full. People who park in this area must accompany their child to the gate in the morning or collect them from the gate in the evening as they will have to walk in front of two lanes of traffic to get into the vehicle. The safety of our pupils is paramount.

The dark **Green Area** is our parking area for people who are visiting the school or for parents who have scheduled meetings with the class teacher.

The **Red Area** is strictly no parking.

For the safety of all involved the Parents Association are requesting that all parents or family members who drop off/collect their child from school adhere to the voluntary left turn when merging with the N3 Dublin Road. This should ensure the flow of traffic is not compromised and should make it much safer for everyone involved.

The Parents Association has kindly agreed to steward the traffic entering and exiting the school on Tuesday and Wednesday and we would ask that you be respectful of our traffic arrangement and co-operate with the Parents Association on this matter.

Your child's safety is our priority and we would be grateful if you would adhere to the above to ensure your child arrives safely to school each morning and is collected safely each evening.

Kind regards,

Serena Prior

Serena Prior An Príomhoide Leo Costello

Leo Costello Chairperson of the Parents Association

